
CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

11-4-19 

 

The City Council of the City of Lineville met in their regular meeting on Monday, November 4, 

2019, at 5:00 p.m. at the City Annex Building in Lineville, Alabama, with the following present:  

Mayor Roy Adamson, Council Members: Carolyn Smith, David Proctor, Joseph Appleby, 

Robert Milstead, Court Clerk Nicholas New, City Supervisor Rusty Taylor, Lt. Richard 

Bickerstaff, City Clerk Donna Mathews, Keifer Smith from the Clay Times Journal.  Council 

Member Johnny Appleby was not present for the meeting.  

 

Mayor Adamson then called the meeting to order.  Mayor Adamson asked the Council if they 

had reviewed the minutes of the previous meeting.  A motion was then made by Council 

Member David Proctor and seconded by Council Member Carolyn Smith to accept the minutes 

of the previous meeting.  The vote was unanimous.  Next Mayor Adamson asked the Council if 

they had reviewed the bills to be paid. (See attached) A motion was then made by Council 

Member Joseph Appleby and seconded by Council Member Robert Milstead to approve the bills 

to be paid.  The vote was unanimous. 

 

City Supervisor Rusty Taylor requested the City extend the time of the part time worker, Hunter 

Bickerstaff in the Maintenance Department.  Mayor Adamson suggested they just leave him as a 

temporary employee with no deadline.  A motion was then made by Council Member David 

Proctor and seconded by Council Member Carolyn Smith.  The vote was unanimous. 

 

Lt. Richard Bickerstaff asked that the City extend Dispatcher Wanda Spears probation for 

another 6 months.  A motion was then made by Council Member Robert Milstead and seconded 

by Council Member Joseph Appleby.  The vote was unanimous. 

 

Mayor Adamson reminded everyone that the City Offices with the exception of the Police 

Department would be closed Monday, November 11, 2019 for Veterans Day.  He also thanked 

everyone for a good job this past weekend with all that was going on with Halloween, ballgame, 

Heritage Day and Car Show.  We had lots of people in town.  He thanked the police for their 

strong presence.  He thought the car show was huge again this year.  Starting with Halloween 

downtown all was good and safe. 

 

City Supervisor Rusty Taylor said Incredible Kids start soccer at 6 p.m. on field # 2 Tuesday and 

Thursday with Arc of Clay County as their sponsor.  He also commented on Mayor’s remarks 

about the past weekend’s events and said it ran as smooth as it ever has in 23 years. 

 

Council Member Carolyn Smith said it was a good day Saturday and the bus tour was great.  She 

had 22 ride the bus and some met us at the museum.  She thanked Rusty and his crew for all their 

hard work. 

 

Council Member David Proctor thanked Richard and Rusty for a job well done on behalf of both 

of their departments. 

 



Council Member Joseph Appleby said it was a good job and he really enjoyed walking around 

and looking. 

 

Council Member Robert Milstead said it was a wonderful weekend and he really appreciates all 

of you guys. 

 

After no further business, a motion to adjourn was made by Council Member Robert Milstead 

and seconded by Council Member Joseph Appleby.  The vote was unanimous.  The meeting 

adjourned at 5:11 p.m. 

 

ATTEST: 

 

_______________________________  __________________________________ 

CITY CLERK      MAYOR 

 

 

 
 


